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Prez Sez 

 

Your Prez celebrated his April 12 birthday 

in Mexico. We wonôt go into how big that 

number is. I have been going to Mexico, 

most often in April, for just over 30 years. 

Usually I do a day of deep sea fishing, but 

this year I discovered a flats fishing area just 

20 miles north of where I was staying. I 

found myself a guide named Enrique 

Trinidad with an 18ô panga and away we 

went for 8 hours of fly fishing. The area 

called Isla Blanca is a nursery for baby 

Tarpon but also sports Bonefish (later), 

Permit, Snook, Barracuda, and more. The 

Tarpon hide in the mangroves until they 

reach about 20 pounds, and then move off to 

hunt with their big brothers. The weapon of 

choice was a 9ô 8 wt fly rod with a foam 

Gurgler. It reminded me a lot of fishing for 

small mouth bass, casting right up next to 

the mangrove and then stripping it back. 

Fishing for baby anything doesnôt sound like  

 

 
ñAn old man in his final breaths called his family and 

said, óI must apologize to you all.  I suppose I havenôt 

been the perfect father and husband.  I shamefully 

admit that I spent as much of my life as I could in the 

woods and on the streams.  I was rarely at home 

during the fishing season, and Iôll admit that I spent 

too much time at the fly shop, and too much money 

on rods and lines and reels.ô He paused here to rest 

for a minute, then continued. óIôve been a terrible 

father and I hope you all forgive me.ô  He paused 

again and looked around.  Then he closed his eyes 

and smiled and said in a half-whisper to himself, óOn 

the other hand, Iôve caught a helluva lot of trout.ôò 

            -Anonymous (from Peter Kaminsky, The Fly 

Fishermanôs Guide to the Meaning of Life) 

 

much fun, but the 5-6 pound Tarpon that I 

caught were extremely aggressive on the 

strike and very strong fighters. They go 

airborne and spit out the fly unless it is 

deeply embedded. Great fun, and all 

released to grow to 100 pounds or more. The 

area is also a good nature study. The shallow 

waters contained hundreds of sting rays and 

crabs. The trees were full of many kinds of 

colorful birds. One pair of beautiful birds 

were determined to snatch my Gurgler 

before the Tarpon could get it. The nature 

highlight was the very large salt water 

crocodile who followed the boat for awhile, 

came alongside but then was attracted by a 

flock of baby geese that looked more tender 

than us. 

Back to reality; CAFOôs, Ground Water 

Legislation, potential negative changes to 

trout regulations. On the positive side, 

opening day is upon us. 

 

REMINDER:  If you have not already done 

so, please take a few minutes to complete 

and mail the membership questionnaire 

included with last monthôs newsletter.  

John Tucker 

 

 

 

 



First Stream Workday 

 

REMINDER: 

The first workday of the year is scheduled 

for Saturday May 15th @ 8:00 a.m. on the 

Mecan River. We are going to be working 

on the river from Highway 21 south to 

where the Mecan crosses under County B. 

Parking instructions will follow shortly. I 

am inviting everyone to come and help out, 

and then enjoy a lunch. There is a little more 

to this work day compared to our normal 

work day, as we will be joined by members 

of  the Donnelly TU chapter from Illinois, 

followed by an evening of fishing. I am 

looking for some of our membership to 

volunteer to take the visitors out fishing for 

the evening. You need not participate in the 

work day to "guide". Our plan is to have the 

"guides" meet their fishing partners at the 

work site at about 2:00 and then go and 

check out some spots, then meet at the 

Dakota town hall for an early dinner @ 4:30 

and head out fishing. If you are planning to 

join the work crew and/or guide, please 

contact me by e-mail, chlbeck@att.net, or 

phone me at 920-233-5496. 

This is a great way to meet some new people 

and maybe even find a new fishing place as 

most of the guys from Donnelly fish the area 

a few times during the summer. 

Thanks  

Linn Beck 

CWTU Stream Work Day chair 

e-mail  chlbeck@att.net 

Phone 920-233-5496 

 

Invasive Species Detection and Project 

RED Training June 12:  Sign Up Now! 

 

Anglers, paddlers, TU members!  Learn how 

to protect your stream........ 

One of the best ways to protect and preserve 

our streams is to detect and remove invasive 

species. CWTU, along with the River 

Al liance of Wisconsin, and the WDNR is 

offering a workshop on Project RED 

Riverine Early Detector). You will learn 

how to identify these invasives and who to 

contact. The River Alliance will teach you to 

monitor your river by canoe, kayak, or on 

foot for 15 invasives! Use this activity to 

become more familiar with your river or 

stream and to engage your friends and 

neighbors. 

The Project RED Workshop will be held at 

Hartman Creek State Park, near Waupaca, 

on Saturday, June 12th, and will run from 

9:00 a.m. till 1:00 p.m.  

To sign up for the Project RED Workshop, 

eMail(lmacfarland@wisconsinrivers.org) or 

call Laura Macfarland at 608-257-2424, 

extension 110. 

To learn more about Project RED and 

invasive species visit the River Alliance 

website at http://wisconsinrivers.org/ and 

type Project RED into the search box.  In the 

next page scroll down till you find Project 

RED.  

 

2010 Program Schedule Update 
Prepared by Bob Smaglik and John 

Gremmer 

 
Monday, May 17, 2010:  Fin óN Feather, 

Winneconne, Business Meeting, 6:15 p.m.; 

Program, 7:30 p.m.: Program is yet to be 

determined.  

 

Friday, Saturday, and Sunday, June 4 - 6: 
CWTUôs Annual Fly Fishing School, 

Camp LuWiSpoMo,Waushara County near 

Wild Rose.   Fly Casting, reading the water, 

understanding hatches, selecting fly patterns, 

tackle selection, knot tying, and fly tying 

demos are just some of the topics covered.  

Contact Dan Harmon. 

 

Monday, June 21, 2010:  Picnic and 

Business meeting, 5:30 p.m., Hosted by 

Mike Schaefers and Bob Haase, at Mikeôs 

home in Oshkosh.   

 



Monday, July 19, 2010:  Picnic and 

Business meeting, 5:30 p.m., John and Laura 

Tuckerôs Pine River Cottage in Saxeville. 

 

Monday, August 16, 2010:  Picnic and 

Business meeting, 5:30 p.m., Phil Gould is 

hosting August at his cottage on Fish Lake 

near Hancock. 

 

River Keepers 

CWTU River Keepers: Eight Questions  

 

1. Why are we doing this?  

A. To establish scientific data on the health 

of Central Wisconsin streams.  

B. To learn about the physical and biological 

characteristics of the streams.  

C. To become advocates for these streams---

in other words we will become  

a voice for the streams.  

D. To have a fun and rewarding experience.  

2. What are the River Keepersô goals/plans 

for 2010?  

A. Establish 12 functioning teams this year--

--more in the future.  

B. Each team will water monitor once a 

month.  

C. Each team leader will post water 

monitoring data on Water Action  

Volunteers (WAV) website.  

D. Set up a productive communication 

system through email and the wiki  

website.  

E. Have an invasive species workshop on 

June 12.  

F. Compile a year-end report of all data 

gathered.  

G. Have a November River Keepersô 

program where people will receive their  

Year-end report and enjoy a River Keepersô 

related program.  

3. How will it succeed?  

If everyone learns the water monitoring 

procedures, does the actual  

monitoring, and the team leaders post the 

data on the Water Action  

Volunteers website and provide Mike 

Schaefers with information for the final,  

year-end report---we will have succeeded.  

4. Whoôs running this thing?  

The leadership behind CWTU River 

Keepers includes Jim  

Murphy (Coordinator), Rick Fahrenkrug 

(equipment & communications), Phil 

Peterson (invasive species & special 

research), Mike Schaefers (Final Report  

& electronic communications), and John 

Gremmer (Education and  

maintenance).  

5. Do you have to belong to CWTU to be a 

River Keeper?  

No.  

6. How can I get involved in CWTU River 

Keepers? Call/email Coordinator Jim 

Murphy at jimmurphy.murph@gmail.com, 

or  

920-982-6233. We would love to have you. 

This activity is truly fun and  

rewarding.  

7. How much time does it take to be a River 

Keeper?  

The water monitoring part takes about one 

hour on the stream per month. If you  

choose to do more than one site, think about 

an hour per site.  

8. Where can I learn more about CWTU   

The CWTU website, www.cwtu.org, has 

information, the CWTU River Keepers,  

http://cwriverkeepers.wikispaces.com/, site 

has information, and the WAV site,  

http://watermonitoring.uwex.edu/wav/, has 

everything you could possibly want to  

know about water monitoring. You can also 

contact any of the leadership group  

mentioned above.  

 

John Gremmer, 920-582-7802 or 

jgremmer@charter.net 

 

 

 



DNR launches tip411 anonymous text 

program to report  violations 

MADISON -- The Wisconsin Department of 

Natural Resources has added a text 

messaging option to ways the public can 

report hunting, fishing, trapping, 

recreational vehicle and environmental 

violations. DNR is launching tip411, an 

internet based tool that enables the public to 

text message an anonymous tip to DNR. 

Hotline operators respond back creating a 

two way anonymous ñchat.ò 

 

According to Chief Conservation Warden 

Randy Stark, ñPeople in Wisconsin have a 

deeply ingrained conservation ethic. The 

public plays a critical role in our efforts to 

protect our natural resources. This new 

capability creates an additional way for the 

public to quickly, easily, and anonymously 

report violations.ò  

Anyone with a cell phone with texting 

service can now send an anonymous tip to 

Wisconsin DNR from 7 a.m. ï 10 p.m. by 

texting the word TIPWDNR and the tip 

information to 847-411 (tip411).  

ñThe ability to text violations will be in 

addition to the 24 hours a day/ 7 days per 

week confidential telephone tip line we 

operate to report suspected or observed 

illegal activity. The number is easy to 

remember, 1-800-TIP-WDNR (1-800-847-

9367 or cell#367),ò Stark says. ñWhenever 

you need to report an emergency, however, 

please telephone us so we can respond right 

away.ò 

Powered by Citizen Observer, a St. Paul, 

Minn., company, tip411 puts a powerful 

new law enforcement tool into the hands of 

the public for reporting violations. 

ñWeôre proud to be part of a national 

program being used by agencies in more 

than 27 states. This new capability will 

provide another way for our citizens play an 

active role in protecting our natural 

resources, specifically younger generations 

who regularly use texting technology,ò Stark 

said.  

DNR customer service staff is also available 

to assist the public by phone and online from 

7 a.m. to 10 p.m., seven days a week. 

Spanish and Hmong bilingual customer 

service representatives are also available. 

Customers may reach Customer Service at 

1-888-WDNRINFo (1-888-936-7463) or by 

e-mail at csweb@wisconsin.gov. An online 

chat link is also available at 

dnr.wi.gov/contact. CONTACT:  

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: 

Steve Sisbach- (608) 266-7317 or Laurel 

Steffes, Office of Communications - 

(608)266-8109  

 

mailto:csweb@wisconsin.gov

